
 

 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

APRIL 4, 2012 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m.  
 
Members present: Judith Pfeffer, Matt Kelly and Glenn Jones. 
 
Also present: Town Administrator Jeffrey Nutting, Fire Chief Gary McCarraher 
 
The Committee requested further clarification on the need for a new fire engine. The Chief 
explained the miles, maintenance issues and overall game plan to replace fire trucks. The 
Committee wanted to know why the fire engine responded to ambulance calls. The Fire Chief 
explained that the reason was that about 40% of the time, they get multiple calls and the engine 
leaves the scene to respond to the next event. 
 
The Committee discussed a potential game plan for funding future fire engines. The Town 
Administrator stated he would investigate the matter with the Comptroller and the Fire Chief. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jeffrey D. Nutting 


